
Wokingham proclaims the new King

I attended the Proclamation in Wokingham marketplace on Sunday.

The Mayor read the Proclamation from the Accession Council to a large crowd
who had gathered in the sunshine.

I spent time talking to people after the event. We were all feeling the
bitter sweet nature of the occasion. There was great and continuing sadness
over the death of a much admired and respected Queen. There were good wishes
and hopes for the new King.

Those who stood patiently to the side of the Town Hall had been unable to
hear the address but took it in good spirit and were pleased to have
witnessed the event. Many wanted to talk to me about the Queen and some had
heard my tribute in the Commons where I tried to pass on my understanding of
the love and professionalism the Queen displayed in her many visits and
ceremonies. They wanted to know more about the sovereign we have lost.

There was general optimism about Charles III and an understanding of the
important role a monarch can play at the head of our democratic system of
government. In good times and bad the Queen could speak about the things that
unite us.
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